  Minutes of the 21st (106th) Annual General Meeting of the St Beghian Society
held in the Whitelaw Building on Saturday, 13th September 2014 at 11.00am.
Anthony Wills welcomed everyone to the meeting. There were 22 people present, including Anthony Wills (President), Dacre Watson (President Elect), David Lord (Secretary/Treasurer) and Pam Rumney (Minutes).  
1. School Update by the Headmaster, James Davies. The Headmaster had an important engagement and regrettably was unable to attend the meeting.
2. The Minutes of the 105th Annual General Meeting held on Saturday, 21st September 2013 as published in the January 2014 Bulletin were formally adopted. They were proposed by Alastair Lord and seconded by 
Alec MacCaig.
3. The Election of Officers:
a) President 2014-2016 – Dacre Watson. Anthony Wills expressed his thanks to the Society for the warm and welcoming support that he had received throughout his term as President and said that it had been a great pleasure and privilege to serve for the last three years. He went on to introduce Dacre Watson as the incoming President, who had, whilst at school, been a  Prefect, Head of School House and a member of the 1st XV. Dacre had gone on to enjoy a long career in aviation as a pilot, with an involvement in the Aeronautical Society, and more recently had a strong interest in a Livery Company in London. 
Anthony Wills formally handed over to Dacre Watson for his term of office.
Dacre gave a short resume about himself and outlined some of the main issues he wished to address over the coming months, including the involvement of younger members of the Society and a general drive to increase support for the school from former students. Dacre stated that he would need help to achieve his goals and that he looked forward to speaking to many members of the Society in the very near future.
b) Committee – The four Committee members retiring this year, Mrs S.J. Calvin, A.P. Fox, A.D. Lord and A.J. Wills, had all agreed to continue. This was proposed by Tony Rigby and seconded by Mike Brandwood. 
c) Secretary and Treasurer – David Lord reiterated his comments from the previous meeting and said that he was still looking for someone who would be willing to take over the position, but that he had not, as yet, managed to find anyone. David agreed that he would be willing to continue for the time being. This was proposed by Don Williams and seconded by Frank Messenger. 
d) Nominative Governors – David Lord reported that at the March Committee Meeting support for Mark Roberts to take over from Stan Holmes as a Nominative Governor had been agreed. David thanked Stan for the excellent job that he had done over the last six or seven years. David then read out a letter from Mark Roberts outlining his background and aspirations for the future of the school. Mark was proposed by Anthony Wills and seconded by Sara Calvin.
Martyn Hart and Anthony Wills had both indicated their willingness to continue, although both agreed that if any younger members with the right experience could be identified they would be prepared to stand down. David Lord mentioned that he had three people possibly interested, two of whom he hoped would be available next year. It was suggested that Martyn and Anthony should continue temporarily, and this was proposed by Don Williams and seconded by Stan Holmes.
e) Golfing Secretary – It was understood that James Doggett was prepared to continue in the post. 
He was proposed by Alec MacCaig and seconded by Mike Brandwood.
f) Accounts Checker – Jason Spires had also expressed his willingness to continue and was re-elected. This was proposed by Sara Calvin and seconded by Alec MacCaig.
4. Grant to the Golfing Society – A grant of £600 had been given to the Golfing Society since 2009, in particular, to assist younger members to take part in competitions. David Lord therefore recommended increasing this to £650, with a further review in three years’ time. Tony Rigby proposed increasing it by 10% and therefore offering £660. This was seconded by Stan Holmes.
It was recognised that for the Golfing Society to prosper it requires younger members to get involved. In recent years, the number wishing to participate in Society competitions had been declining, but thankfully this is no longer the case. Golf is now being taken very seriously at school with some excellent wins being achieved against Sedbergh and more recently Merchiston, one of the leading Scottish golfing schools. It was acknowledged that if golf at school is doing well, this ultimately would be good for the Society. David Lord requested that the tremendous fundraising efforts by Michael Coffey and Matthew Rigby should be recorded. This financial support from the Golfing Society along with the excellent teaching and coaching by Stuart Hemmings, the school’s golfing professional, was ensuring that the sport was thriving.
5. 200 Club Report and Draw – Darryl Davies tabled his report and indicated that there was currently £3,000 in the kitty. He went on to say that the Headmaster at the earlier Committee Meeting had suggested liaising with the new Head of PE about various potential sports’ projects.
            The September draw took place with the following winners:
	PRIZE
	No.
	WINNER
	PRIZE
	No.
	WINNER

	£140
	41
	C.H. & C.S. (Christopher) Taylor 
	£20
	67
	A.D. (Alastair) Lord 

	£40
	27
	C.J. (Charles) Graves
	£20
	38
	P & S (Philip) Etchells

	£40
	46
	J.M. (Michael) Craig
	£20
	12
	E.S. (Stan) Holmes

	£40
	40
	J.D.S. (Tim) Brown
	£20
	70
	D.H. (Don) Williams

	£40
	56
	K.I. (Ian) Harcombe
	£10
	5
	A.F. (Alastair) Hayward

	£40
	32
	N. A. (Nigel) Halfpenny
	£10
	58
	D.T. (David) Johnston


A plea for new members was made and George Robson asked that formal thanks to Darryl should be recorded for his hard work in the many years of running the 200 Club.
6. Accounts – David Lord, the Treasurer, referred to the accounts summary sheet which had been handed out. 

a) Guarantee Trust Fund – David pointed out that the Fund continued to receive £23,000 a year from the school in respect of the use made by it of the various properties on Lonsdale Terrace. The Headmaster had reported earlier at the Committee meeting that the boarding accommodation on Lonsdale Terrace was currently full. One-off costs associated with the setting up of the Nominee Company had amounted to just under £4,000, but this now meant that all properties on Lonsdale Terrace were held within the Company, making administration much simpler. Darryl Davies’ costs as Fundraising Coordinator had been taken out of this fund initially, but, as agreed, since July the school had taken over this responsibility. In addition, the meeting was informed that Nigel Halfpenny had been adopted as a signatory for the account, following the death of John Bell. Dacre Watson asked if there was any merit in getting a valuation done, but David Lord was of the opinion that it was not worth doing unless there was a good reason for doing so.     
b) Scholarship Fund – The Scholarship Fund continues to assist sons and daughters of former pupils and at the present time three pupils were receiving support. This was likely to increase in the next few months. David advised that since the Deutsche Bank takeover of Tilney & Co, customer service had deteriorated and he felt very strongly that the money could be better invested elsewhere. He reported that he was therefore intending to close the account, following Committee approval, and would be placing the funds on deposit until a more appropriate investment could be identified.
c) General Account – A small profit of income over expenditure was reported. David thanked OSBs for the standing order donations which were regularly received and which helped towards the running costs of the Society. 
d) Trust Funds – Consolidated Trust Fund – The Fund continues to provide the school with a small sum of money towards the cost of prizes for Speech Day.
Acceptance of the accounts was proposed by Bill Gough and seconded by Alastair Lord. All were in agreement.
7. Any other business
i. David Lord reported that the Cricket Event on August 10th, which had been organised by the North East Branch Chairman, Don Williams, in order to celebrate Bill Dove’s 40 years of service as Secretary of the North East Branch, had been a huge success. Despite bad weather, which had restricted play, an excellent lunch and good catch-up had been had by all. David thanked Don for all his efforts in the arrangements for the day and went on to express his sincere appreciation of all the hard work and commitment that Bill had given the Society over the years, to which all were hugely indebted.
ii. As the Headmaster was unable to attend the meeting, David Lord asked Anthony Wills to say a few words as a Governor. Anthony referred to the Headmaster’s letter in the OSB Day Programme and reported that the school was currently doing well and had over 300 pupils. However, he mentioned that the school still had much to do on the financial side and that the Governors had been asked to look at alternative sources of income.
8. Date of AGM and St Beghians’ Day 2015 – It was advised that the date was still under discussion as various suggestions regarding attracting younger members needed to be explored. The date would be publicised as soon as a decision had been made.
Dacre Watson closed the meeting at 12.00pm and thanked people for their attendance.
